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Iowa Electric Light and Power Company 

January 29, 1990 

NG-90-0200 

Mr. A. Bert Davis 
Regional Administrator 
Region III 
U. S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission 
799 Roosevelt Road 
Glen Ellyn, IL 60137

Subject: Duane Arnold Energy Center 
Docket No.:50-331 
Op. License No: DPR-49 
Response to NRC Generic Letter 89-13, 
"Service Water System Problems Affecting 
Safety-Related Equipment" 

Reference: Letter from D. Mineck (Iowa Electric) 
to T. Murley (NRC) dated November 3, 1989, 
Subject: Semi-annual Report for the "Plan 
for the Integrated Scheduling of Plant 
Modifications for the Duane Arnold Energy 
Center," (NG-89-2786) 

File: A-101b, E-12, E-13, W-10

Dear Mr. Davis: 

NRC Generic Letter 89-13, "Service Water System Problems Affecting 
Safety-Related Equipment," recommended actions we should take to assure that 
our service water systems are in compliance with certain specified requirements 
of 10 CFR 50, Appendix A and Appendix B. The Generic Letter also requested that 
we advise you that we have established a program that will implement these 
recommendations or have taken an equally effective course of action.  

The purpose of this letter is to inform you that we have taken steps to implement 
the recommendations of Generic Letter 89-13. However, many of the initial 
activities (eg., inspections, heat exchanger tests) can be completed only when 
the DAEC is shutdown. Therefore, we will complete our initial activities prior 
to startup from our next refueling outage. This schedule was reported to you 
in the referenced letter. As required by the Generic Letter, we will inform 
you of the completion of our initial activities within 30 days after startup 
from this outage. On-going activities will be performed as required during 
subsequent refueling outages.  

Documents associated with the actions we have taken in response to this Generic 
Letter are on file and will be made available upon request.
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Mr. A. Bert Davis 
January 29, 1990 
NG-90-0200 
Page 2 

Approximately950 man-hours were spent performing the requested confirmation and 
follow-up actions. We spent approximately 40 man-hours preparing the requested 
documentation.  

This submittal is true and accurate to the best of my knowledge and belief.  

IOWA ELECTRIC LIGHT AND POWER COMPANY 

By 
DANIEL L. MINECK 

Manager, Nuclear Division 

Subscribed and sw rn to before me on this 
day of-, 1990.  

Notary Public in and for the State of Iowa 

DLM/NKP/pjv+ 

cc: N. Peterson 
R. McGaughy 
L. Root 
L. Liu 
Document Control Desk (Original) 
J. R. Hall (NRC-NRR) 
NRC Resident Office 
Commitment Control No. 890292, 890293, 890416


